Cyngor Cymuned Llywel Community Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on Thursday,
20th October 2016
at 7.30 in the Committee Room of Trecastle Community Centre

1. Members Present : 
Bernard Attkins (chairman), Dave Howells, Wynne Pugh, Cllr Evan Morgan, Gareth Davies,   PCSO Jason Hawkins, Mrs J Davies (clerk)
	
2. Apologies: 
Kerry Baverstock, Sheila Davies,  Caroline Morgan,   
                  
3. Approval of minutes: The minutes for the 15th September 2016 meeting were accepted as a true record of the business of the meeting and were therefore signed by the chairman. Proposed by Cllr Wynne Pugh and seconded by Cllr Dave Howells.

4. PCSO Jason Hawkins-   

a. PC Jason Hawkins noted that on the 15th October 49 sheep had be stolen from Mynydd illtyd Common.  Just to keep an eye out.

5. Highways update:  No news to date.

6. Grant Thornton Audit:  Accounts had been audited and fee of £186.  The Chair read the letter from the auditors, all councillors present agreed the audit to be correct and RFO and Chair signed to return.
7. Planning:   approval of alternations at Tir Callwen. 


8. Hall Transfer -   The chair noted that both himself and the clerk had been trying to contact the solicitors.  She was now on long term sickness.  The chair noted things can not carry on like this, may have to move to another solicitor.  All present agreed.


9. Playing Field -  has been cut once so far, but is in a mess with the long grass just left on the field.  Councillors agreed to look into putting the grass cutting out to tender in the future.  Councillors to ask around if anyone in the local area is interested. 

10. Buses - Cllr Dave Howells had contacted Sennybridge Taxi with a cost of taxi one day a week to meet bus in Sennybridge, would be £15 each way with 8 in a bus.  Dave to ask how much if he used the car?  Cllr Gareth Davies noted that there had been something in the paper a few ago about buses.  All agreed the clerk to write to our AM and MP with this issue.



11. Correspondence –  
i. Powys  - Christopher R emailed clerk with regards to a tree fallen down in the park, Cllr Dave Howells went to look and only found a branch.  Clerk visited the 1 Clos Esgob, who said branch broken off but worried tree was rotten and would fall down.  Clerk said would get someone to look at the tree.  Councillors Dave Howells and Gareth Davies agreed to look.
ii. One Voice Wales  - Area committee meeting 7th October, Erwood Hall.
iii. Powys LDP 2011 -2026 deposit draft proposal of further focussed changes.


10. Any other Business:
i. Cllr Dave Howells requested daffodil bulbs, the chair said he would get and deliver to him.
ii. Cllr Dave Howells inivited all councillors to the Upper Usk Valley unveiling of the new plaque up at the reservoir on the 22nd October, 2pm followed by tea in the hall.
iii. Christmas dinner – councillors said all good in January – proposed Usk and Railway.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Next meeting: The next meeting will be held on the 17th November 2016.  The meeting closed at 8.15 pm. 
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Cllr Bernard Attkins					
Chairman

